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5. HGVs are unable to navigate safely through the existing narrow chicane and speed hump used for traffic calming 
through the village.
Just the other day an HGV approaching the chicane towards the village, who did not have right of way, carried on 
with speed to try and get through the chicane despite a vehicle coming in the other direction with right of way. He 
realised if he stopped at the chicane he would not be able to take the angle into the chicane and would have to 
bulldoze anything in its path. Luckily the oncoming vehicle realised what was happening and stopped, giving up its 
right of way to allow the HGV to drive straight ahead on the wrong side of the road! Clearly an accident waiting to 
happen!

6. The junction of the A4095 and Vendee drive is already overloaded due to the increase in development in the area, 
resulting in long tail backs at rush hours.
This junction would be unable to cope with HGVs writing for a large gap in which to exit from the A4095 onto 
Vendee drive, resulting in even longer tailbacks and disruption to traffic flows.

So in conclusion, for the reasons outlined above, the proposal to route HGVs from the B4030 a sparsely populated 
straight road, no smaller than the A4095, to the A4095 from the B430, through the heart of a rural village, with a 
negative impact on traffic flows and higher risks of accidents at dangerous bends just doesn’t make any sense and 
we strongly object to this proposal.
In fact, it’s this section of the A4095, where consideration should be given for a vehicle weight restriction to prevent 
HGVs attempting to go through the village.

Kind regards

Yours sincerely

Mr and Mrs R Porter
Vicarage Farm
Chesterton
OX26 1TE

Linda Porter


